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Industrial and Manufacturing Systems Engineering
Class of 1995

On August 27, 2005 the IMSE class had its 10th anniversary
reunion dinner and only its second reunion dinner since
graduation. Fifty-four members of the class joined this warm,
touching and enjoyable event. Although a few waistlines may

have expanded, the faces were sfill familiar - full of the same
vitality of a decade ago — and everyone enjoyed finding out
where life has taken people in the ten years since graduation.

More photos and defails:
http://www.hku.hk/imsehome

MBBS Class of 1965

BBS 1965 class held the 40th anniversary celebration of

their graduation in October 2005. It began with a tea
reception at the University Lodge where they were welcomed
by the Vice-Chancellor, Professor Rosie Young and Dr lee
Kin-hung. It was followed by a tour of the main campus, the
Faculty of Medicine and a welcoming dinner.

The group then left Hong Kong and journeyed to Beijing
and Dalian. The grand finale of the
anniversary was a farewell dinner at
the IFC.

The events were well attended
by the majority of classmates. The
class also published a souvenir book
containing information about all the
classmates and included many photos
of the good old days.



20th Arnivergary

Computer Studies Class of 1985

n 1985, 28 young men and women became the first batch We all look forward fo our next anniversary gathering
of computer science graduates from the Faculty of Science. although we can only guess where technology will be in 20
“Twenty years on and we've seen the dotcom bubble burst,  years time.”
Y2K fizzle, IT jobs outsourced and technologies developing at by Elza Lee 258 BSc [CompStud] 1985

lightning speed. Yet through it we have built careers,
raised families and scattered across the world.

On August 26, 2005 we celebrated our 20th
anniversary aft Club Qing in Lan Kwai Fong. It was
great fo see so many familiar faces, particularly the
ones we have not seen for so long. VWe enjoyed
reminiscing about our time at HKU: the hours spent
in the Computer Centre, chatting by the Lily Pond,
hitting the books in the Main Library and taking
leisurely walks along the Haking Wong Podium.

BSocSe Class of 1985

elebrations were held on September 11, 2005 at

Ramas Greens in Causeway Bay. Everyone enjoyed
catching up with each other, renewing old friendships
and reminiscing about old times. There was great food,
drinks, games, prizes and lots of fun. The party was
captured on video and all would receive a DVD of the
evening fo enjoy for years to come.

Many thanks to the organising committee for

making it @ memorable night, notably Raymond Chau
and Alfred Man who masterminded the whole event;
Ambrose Wong and Brenda Li who designed the games
and sourced the prizes; Jersey Yuen and Douglas Cheuk
who were the night's MCs, and Kathy Chan, Emily
Shum, Thomas Tse, Taffy Lee, Vincent Kwok, Jacky Yung and Gordon leung for their invaluable support. We are also grateful
to the HKU Development & Alumni Office which provided so much help in reaching fellow graduates and for sponsoring
prizes. Surplus monies from this reunion has been donated to the University.

More pictures at http://homepage.mac.com/pekinese/HKU_Reunion.
You may contact Raymond Chau at raymond_wm_chau@manulife.com.hk or Alfred Man at alfred_man@hotmail.com for details.

Simon K Y Lee Hall

n the autumn of 1985 Simon K Y lee Hall opened its doors to
student residents. On November 24, 2005 it tumned 20 years
old and various events were organised by the Hall Students’
Association fo celebrate the 20th Anniversary.

One such commemoration was a High Table held on April

29, 2005 at the Excelsior Hotel. The Hall's founder Mr Simon K'Y

lee ZZEE, SKYER alumni and close friends of the Lee Hall family
were invited fo join on this special occasion.

Mr Simon K'Y lee talking to students



True to the spirit of a proud HKU fradition, the

Class of 80+ met after a quarter of a century.

They initiated “GROWING PARTNERS” an
innovative project that aims to rebuild social capital by using the network and resources of the
HKU family. Funds raised from the series of Silver Jubilee activities will be doubled by the “Stanley

Ho Alumni Challenge” and will go towards this project.

GROWING PARTNERS Walk the Talk on Poverty

As an institution proud of nurturing leaders for Hong Kong, the University might expect fo see its alumni quickly ascend the
social ladder after graduation. But it would be a mistake to presume that the higher they climb the more defached they
become from society’s grassroofs.

When the call went out for assistance on a unique community project, the enthusiastic response from alumni overwhelmingly
dispelled that myth. This June the Growing Partners Project—a mentorship scheme matching alumni with teenagers from
disadvantaged families—was launched and the requests to be direct participants flooded in from relatively fresh graduates to
those who graduated back in the 1960s. Project supporters and donors came from
an even wider spectrum.

So where did all this enthusiasm come from? Perhaps the caring spirit is alive
and well among many alumni; a spirit undiminished by the years of modern life’s
paralysing stress. Or could it reflect a quiet outburst of moral outrage at the widening
disparity between rich and poor in Hong Kong? Whatever their reason, many alumni
seized on this opportunity and make a point through personal participation.

Recognising poverty cannot be cured by charity, Growing Partners is not a charity
project in the conventional sense. The project is built on a simple premise: poverty is
a failure of development. No society can reach ifs full potential when disadvantaged
sectors of a community are under-utilised, especially when its younger members fail to
flourish and fulfil their promise.

With more than one in four of today's children living in poverty, a "harmonious
society’ seems more distance than ever. We decided that to tackle poverty we had to
creafe a new approach to development, one where HKU alumni could be a catalyst
for change. Growing Partners will make that change by rebuilding social capital and
raising public awareness. By emphasising growth, Growing Partners builds mutual
support and leaming opportunities for the Blue Partners (alumni) and Green Partners
(tfeenagers from low-income families). An additional benefit can be the friendships
formed between Green Partners and the children of Blue Partners.

As with all pioneering inifiatives, there is no guarantee of success. Therefore, to
achieve optimum effectiveness, operations will be finetuned over the project’s three-
year period and we are fortunate the University's research unit will conduct a tracking
study to assist with this. Should this project be a success we would like to see the
model developed for the wider community.

If you share our concerns over the current development shortfalls, or if you feel
that the political rheforic of a "harmonious society’ requires concrete action, you are
welcome fo join us as Blue Partners or supporters. Every actfion enables us fo continue

on the path of sustainable development.

Albert Lai B BEE BSciEng) 1980

Chairman, Class of '80+ Silver Jubilee Organising Committee




I 24

Novembersls

DVD & Souvenir Book

If you missed this memorable occasion, order the DVD
which recaps the highlights of the event and the Class of "80

souvenir book at www.hku.hk/class80 now!
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GROWING PARTNERS

SVer Jup

Join us as BLUE PARTNERS

We are now recruiting Blue Partners. If you are inferested, please send an

email to class80@hku.hk or contact Ms Vienna Cheng on 2343 3554.

BLUE and GREEN Partners share their experiences
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Cor Class of 2005

6,048 graduates received their degrees

Ken Hui #F& ¢ (BEng [IETM]) and family

(including doctoral, master and bachelor

g T b All are "Y leaders of
levels) at the 172nd Congregation held E Nk N e oG eenen e
e U L Tomorrow” scholarship
recipients: (from leff)

Queenie Chan B##:7% (BA),
Miro Ng Z#¥ (BSc 2001,
PhD candidate), Derek Wong
FFE IMBBS), Gigi Hui

% (BDS year 4 student),

., '._ Jennifer li X (BEcon&Fin)

on December 6, 2005. 5 B
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law graduates

Professor S T Fan 2 ## (DSc) with the
Vice-Chancellor and Pro-Chancellor

Tong's family: (from left] brother Sydney Tong
JEEE (BSc 2001), Serena Tong /& &8
(BA 2005), mother and father C W Tong
JFIRE (BArch 1977)

Derek James Baram (BDS) and parents

©6 Deor Classmates,

We may have left the physical campus of the
University, but a virtual campus is always available
at our fingertips.

Let's celebrate our graduation and support our
alma mater! 99

Class of 2005 Core Group

Members of the Class of 2005 may receive this certificate folder with a donation of HK$ 100 or more to the
"Class of 2005 Fund” which will support the University’s development.

Make a donation now for your own commemorative Class of 2005 certificate folder!
www.hku.hk/class05



